Kootenai Shoshone Soil and Water Conservation District

7830 Meadowlark Way, Ste. C-1

Coeur d'Alene ID  83815

208.209-4348
“Putting conservation on the ground by promoting stewardship” 

Minutes

Date: June 12, 2024
Present 





Absent (Board members)
 

Laurin Scarcello – Chairman



Kevin Hicks – Supervisor




Linda Ely – Vice – Chairman




Wes Evans – Secretary/Treasurer



Bob Flagor, Associate Supervisor
Jon Groth – Supervisor

Joel Noland – Supervisor

Thomas Shaffer- Supervisor

John Mobbs – Associate Supervisor

Karla Freeman, KSSWCD 




Jenna Ditzel – ISWCC 
Corey Bonsen- NRCS
The meeting was held at the NRCS Conference Room located at 7830 Meadowlark Way Suite C-1, Coeur d’Alene, ID  83815.
Meeting called to order by Chairman Laurin Scarcello at 9:00 am. 
Linda Ely moved, and Jon Groth seconded the motion to approve April’s 2024 meeting minutes. MOTION CARRIED.

Joel Noland moved, and Linda Ely seconded the motion to approve April’s and May’s 2024 financial report.  MOTION CARRIED.

Next on the agenda was Corey Bonsen, NRCS. See handout attached. 
Next on the agenda was Jenna Ditzel, ISWCC had the following commission updates: 
Agency Report

· Loretta is moving into a new role from her current position as the Deputy Administrator/Operations manager. She will now be the Agricultural Program Manager, managing WQPA and overseeing our TMDL program. 

· Vacant Operations Manager position that must be filled ASAP

· The Commission is working out where districts should send their reports. In the meantime, direct any general questions to Delwyne. 

WPQA

· During the June 20th Commission meeting, Loretta will present the FY 2025 WQPA project proposals for the board to review and determine which to fund.

Financial & Match Funding

· Financial & Match reports are due August 16th 

· All local funds must be received by the district no later than June 28th 

· The money must be deposited in the district’s bank account by this date
· Required supporting documentation:
1. A standardized letter of support completed by each entity that provided funds or services to the district documenting the value and purpose of that support.

2. A copy of each check or warrant received from a local entity. 

3. A copy of either a deposit slip or bank statement showing when the donated local funds were deposited in the district’s bank account. 

District Survey

· Districts who wish to participate should send them to brenda.charles@swc.idaho.gov by July 31st.

Next on the agenda is Karla Freeman, District Administrator:

Karla updated on the following projects:

No-till drill- The no till drill application was unanimously approved by the BAG meeting at DEQ in April and has moved forward to compete on the state level on June 7, 2024.  There were 26 additional applications also at the state level.   We should be hearing the outcome any day. 

Boat Stations – All boat stations are open.  Cole Morrision with ISDA had reached out to the district to make them aware that they are going to replace the Conex boxes at the Cedars and Huetter site with a permanent structure.  The building will be built in the factory then placed at the site.  Department of Ag will start the prepping the Cedars site in August.  This should not disrupt the daily operations of the site. 

Annual Audit – The yearly audit prices will increase this year to $12,000 for a full audit. 

PERSI- The State of Idaho has approved the PERSI application from the district and will go into effect on July 1, 2024. 

Elections – Next on the agenda was the upcoming November elections.  The District will have four (4) seats up for re-election, three of those seats are officers.  Laurin Scarcello, Linda Ely, Wes Evans, and Jon Groth all stated they will be seeking re-election to retain their seats on the board. Karla updated that the paperwork to run on the November 2024 ticket has been completed and will be delivered to the Kootenai County elections office within the next week.  Jon Groth will finish his application and file it with the Shoshone County elections office.

Karla reminded the board of the upcoming Modern Homesteading Conference to be held on June 28th and June 29, 2024, at the Kootenai County Fairgrounds.  Karla will need to get volunteers to help work at this event.  John Mobbs and Wes Evans will once again be presenting on soil health with the use of the soils trailer from the NRCS.  John Mobbs will also have his no till drill at the event.   

Next on the agenda was the action item to approve and sign the FY 2023/FY2024 audit engagement letter with Alpine Summit CPA’s.  Joel Noland motioned, and Linda Ely seconded the motion. MOTION CARRIED.
Next on the agenda was the action item to get set up to accept credit card payments with additional research being done on what type of plan/contract ICCU has and which one will work best for our needs that will be presented at the next board meeting on July 10, 2024.  Joel Noland moved, and Thomas Shaffer seconded the motion. MOTION CARRIED.
Next on the agenda was the District Survey being due to the ISWCC.  Deadline to turn these in is July 31, 2024.
Next on the agenda is a discussion item whether to have a standing ongoing weather topic to be discussed at each board meeting.  Weather changes are starting to have a huge impact on the local farmers or local home gardeners, and we need to be aware of the constant changes affecting us. This will be on a month-to-month decision.   

Jon Groth shared with the board a poster that he has on loan from Pan Handle Heath that told the story of the reforestation of the Silver Valley that our former Chairmen Ed Pommerening did.  This poster will also be on display at the Modern Homesteading Conference.  Jon will work on getting the district a poster to have on display in the office.
Next meeting to be held on Wednesday July 10, 2024, at 9:00 am at the NRCS Conference Room located at 7830 Meadowlark Way Suite C-1, Coeur d’Alene, ID  83815.

No other items were on the agenda, Linda Ely motioned, and Wes Evans seconded the motion to adjourn at 10:30 am. MOTION CARRIED.

